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Principal’s Report 
Welcome back to Term 4. It has been a busy 
start to term, which is why I am only just 
getting our first newsletter out to you. Our Year 
12 students have begun the HSC exams in the 
hall. This is no different to those Year 12 
students before them with one important 
exception; this will be the first Year 12 to 
complete their HSC exams in air-conditioned 
comfort. Thanks to funding from the P&C, we 
have been able to have 8 split system air 
conditioners installed into the MPC. These 
systems are already doing a fantastic job in 
keeping temperatures down in the heat. Not 
having to complete exams in sweltering heat 
will no doubt make things easier for students, 
so this is a very welcome improvement. We 
also have significant work being undertaken in 
the refurbishment of one of our kitchens and in 
the construction of our Hospitality Trade Skills 
Centre. Construction is progressing well and it 
is expected that it will be ready for use in 
2016. In addition, we now look like having the 
funding to improve covered walkways and 
landscaping outside these rooms. 

Gold Class Applications 
Application forms for Years 8 – 10 Gold Class for 
2016 were distributed to interested students at Year 
Assemblies on Friday. Gold Classes are formed for 
English, Mathematics, Science, History and 
Geography. Applications are due to the Subject 
Head Teacher or to the front office no later than 
30/10/2015. 

Jacaranda Thursday 
A note was distributed to all students last week 
which outlined arrangements for Jacaranda 
Thursday (5th November). All parents/carers 
should be aware that this is a half-day public 
holiday and so it is important that they read the 
note and understand the implications for 
student attendance and supervision on this 
day. Spare copies of the note are available for 
collection from the front office. 

Uniform 
After consultation with the members of the 
uniform committee, I have informed Year 10 
students that they are permitted to wear their 
Year 10 shirt with either their sport or normal 
school uniform. Technically, the shirt is an 
alternative to the normal uniform shirt. 
However, to ensure that students get the 
opportunity to wear the shirt, the committee 
has allowed it to be worn with the sports 
uniform.  

On the subject of uniform, I again ask that 
parents please assist the school in enforcing 
our school uniform policy. Non-compliance 
with this policy is already used to determine 
attendance at school discos. In 2016, we will 
be able to report on student uniform in the 
Mid-Course and Yearly reports. The school is 
also in the process of reviewing processes for 
student participation in non-mandatory extra-
curricular activities, such as some excursions 
and representative activities including public 
speaking and sport. It is anticipated that there 
will be a process in place to ensure students 
have good attendance, behaviour, uniform 
compliance and a good history of completion 
of academic work in order to be able to 
participate in these activities in the future. I will 
release details and inform students once 
processes have been finalised. Please be 
aware that there will still be the facility to 
accommodate students with unavoidable 
circumstances affecting these areas – such as 
prolonged illness, for example. 

Year 7 entry to Selective class in 2017 
Applications are now open for students 
wishing to apply for entry into the Selective 
stream at Grafton High School in 2017 (i.e. 
current Year 5 students). Parents interested in 
applying for a place in this class need to be 
aware of the following important information: 

• Parents must apply online at 
www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement  

• Applications for entry in 2017 can be made 
online between 13 October, 2015 and 16 
November, 2015. Applications will not be 
accepted after 16 November, 2015. 

• All applicants are required to sit the Selective 
High School Placement Test to be held on 
Thursday 10 March, 2016.  

Chromebook Information Evening 
An information evening will be held in the school 
Library at 6:00 pm on Tuesday 20th October 2015, 
to provide further information to parents and 
students of Year 7 students starting in 2016. 
Parents of any newly arrived Year 7 students are 
also welcome to attend.  

P&C Meeting 
The P&C meeting will be held at 7:00 pm on 
Thursday, 22nd October in the Staff Common Room. 
All parents are welcome to attend. 

 
Peter South - Principal 
  

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement
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Duke of Edinburgh Pictures  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Upcoming Events: 

TERM 4 

Week 3 

20/10 Parent Chromebook Info for Year 7 
2016 

21/10 Year 7 2016 Taster day – 
Copmanhurst, Lawrence, Baryulgil & 
non-local PS 

22/10 Year 7 2016 Taster day – GPS 

22/10 Year 10 - Yearly Exams 

23/10 Year 7 2016 Taster day – Westlawn 
PS 

Week 4 

26/10 Year 10 Police Talks 

29-30/10 Agricultural Excursion 

30/10 Gold Class Applications Due 

Week 5 

3/11 Year 7 2016 Parent Info Evening 
6pm 

4/11 Year 7 Police Talks 

5/11 Jacaranda Thursday 

Week 6 

9-13/11 Year 7-9 Yearly Exams 

9-13/11 Year 8 ESSA Testing 

10/11 Year 9 Stellar Excursion Armidale 

12/11 Year 12 Formal SGDSC 5.50pm 
students, doors open at 6.30pm 
guests & 7pm start 

Week 7 

17/11 2016 Year 7 Orientation Day  

21-28/11 Herron Island  

Excursion 

Week 8 

Week 9 

Week 10 

Week 11 

14-16/12 Activities Week  

16/12 Last day of 2015 for Students 

17-18/12 Staff Development Day 
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FAMILY 

RELATIONSHIP 

SKILLS 

PROGRAM  

Free Workshops 

for Parents 

Grafton – CRANES’ Pullens Centre  

 Toddler Tantrum Toolbox (1day) 
Wednesday 14th October or Thursday  

 Return to Calm (1day) Wednesdays 
21st October or 9th December 

 Life With a Blended Family (2 days) 
Fridays 16th and 23rd October 

 Who’s in Charge? (4 days)  
Wednesdays 28th Oct, 4th, 11th, 18th 
November 

 Understanding Your Child’s Brain (2 
days) – Mondays 2nd and 9th 
November 

Grafton – CRANES’ Sunshine House 

 Dads are Important (2 days) Tuesdays 
24th November and 1st December 
(evenings) 

 Maclean - TAFE 

 Life With a Blended Family (2 days) 
Fridays 20th and 27th November 

 Bringing Up Great Kids (6 days) 
Thursdays 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th Nov. 
and 3rd, 10th Dec. 

Yamba – Wooli St Community Hall 

 Toddler Tantrum Toolbox (1day) 
Thursday 22nd October 

 Return to Calm (1day) 8th December 
10am to 1pm 

 

Day courses – 9.30am to 12.30pm 

Evening course – 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Free childcare available 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

For details or to register contact the 
FRSP team at CRANES on 

6642 7257 or email 
admin@cranes.org.au 

Spaces are limited so book early! 

 

Full course calendar available at: 

www.cranes.org.au 

 

 

See over page for further details 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cranes.org.au/


 
 


